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Notes of Governance Committee					July 20, 2020

Present:  Claire Parde, Ann Battaglia, Helen Evans, Sara Wall Bollinger
Excused:  Gertrude O’Sullivan
 
First, some background:
·         We currently have 20 members
·         Of the 20 current members, 4--Barry Brogan, Sylvia Getman, Mandy Qualls, and Jenny Lezsyk--have terms that will expire in September
·         Of these 4 current members with expiring terms, 3-- Barry Brogan, Sylvia Getman, and Mandy Qualls--are interested in serving again; Jenny Lezsyk is not
·         Our nomination summary distinguishes between applicants who are current board members seeking to renew their commitment to another term and applicants who would be new to the board
·         Assuming all 3 current members are re-elected, we can elect up to 2 new members, for a total of 21 (the limit as imposed by our corporate bylaws)
 
Then, consideration of the applicants for board membership:
·         Mandy has already submitted an application, from which the responses to the two open-ended questions that will be included in the Nomination Summary will be drawn; Claire will contact Barry and Sylvia to ask that they supply the same
·         We received applications from 10 “fresh faces”
·         Of those 10 applicants, 4 were selected to advance.  These are:
1.      Anthony D’Agostino
2.      Bryan Donovan
3.      Scott Emery
4.      Victoria Reid

·         Two of these 4 applicants are well-known to one or more members of the Committee; their references do not need to be contacted.  Sara will inquire about Bryan Donovan with Liz Urbanski-Farrell, Helen will contact Eva Benedict and Claire will contact Derrik Chrisler about Scott Emery.
 



Next, consideration of officers of the board:
The existing officers of the board are as follows:
1.      Helen Evans, President
2.      Jack Salo, Vice President
3.      Ann Abdella, Treasurer
4.      Jenny Lezsyk, Secretary
·         The Committee agreed to ask Helen, Jack and Ann to serve in their respective roles again.  As Jenny Lezsyk will be leaving the Board, the Committee considered other candidates who might serve as Secretary.  Ali Coates was suggested, given her performance as a member of the Conference Committee, which she co-chairs, the Executive Committee and the Strategic Planning Committee.  It was noted that her “fresh” eyes have already brought value, and her interest in deepening her involvement with NRHA by attending conferences and pursuing a fellowship is expected to bring more. 
·         Claire will contact Helen, Jack, Ann and Ali to inquire if they are willing to be included in the slate of officers presented to the Association’s membership
 
And finally, a note on succession: 
The Committee discussed how imperative it is to be thinking about succession of leadership at both the full board and committee levels.  Just as we engage members as committee chairs and, by extension, as Executive Committee members, we can also engage newer/emerging members as “deputy” or “assistant” chairs to position them for later committee leadership roles. We will return to this idea in future meetings and especially as we approach September, when the President appoints committee chairs.

Next Meeting:  August 3rd at 11AM.
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